
Emails 1, 2 and 3 

_____Original Message
From: CLAIR WALTON GRO-C 
Sent: 17 December 2018 09:49

To: Ian Green 
Cc: Mark Brookfield;; GRO_C ;David Barlow 
Subject: Re: Notice of Assignment of Loan 

Dear Ian 

I truly appreciate you taking the time to discuss the matter with me. 

I am surprised that THT is still waiting for MFT to provide the paperwork. 

MFT beneficiaries were not informed of the intention to transfer to THT. The transfer 
and timing of notification was in the hands of MFT in conjunction with THT. It has 
been handled insensitively and caused distress. 

The timing is appalling just before Christmas as, I am sure you appreciate, causes 
further distress to a vulnerable group of people. To have this uncertainty over 
Christmas when we should be at peace adds insult to injury to a community that has 
suffered enough. 

I urge THT to act before Christmas, as a matter of urgency, and alleviate concerns by 
making a statement and writing to individuals concerned. 

Thank you. 

Kind regards 
Clair 

> On 17 Dec 2018, at 08:39, CLAIR WALTON GRO-C wrote: 

> Dear Ian 

> Thank you for your response. 

> The timing of this notification may not have been in the control of THT but it was 
certainly in the control of MFT. 

> Waiting until after the Christmas break will only cause further distress. 

> So please could we arrange to speak as a matter of urgency. 

> Kind regards 
> Clair 
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> 07767 204016 

> 

>> On 17 Dec 2018, at 08:13, Ian Green GRO-C ' wrote: 

>> Dear Mrs Walton, 

>> Thank you for your e-mail that I received over the weekend. I am sorry that the 
notification from the Macfarlane Trust came "out of the blue" and I can imagine how 
concerning receiving the letter must have been. The timing or process of notification 
is not something that we have had much control over. I believe that this has mainly 
been due to the processes required to wind down the Macfarlane Trust as a 
registered charity. 

I would be happy to arrange a time for either myself or one of my senior 
colleagues to have a conversation with you. However, would it be possible for this 
to be done after the Christmas break? We are still in the process of receiving all of 
the relevant documentation from the Macfarlane Trust and we would like to review 
these first before having a discussion with you. We hope to receive paperwork this 
week. 

>> Perhaps a time can be arranged the first week in January? 

>> I am copying my colleague David Barlow into this e-mail - he is currently 
overseeing matters on behalf of Terrence Higgins Trust. 

>> Kind Regards, 

>> Ian 

Ian Green 
>> Chief Executive 
>> Terrence Higgins Trust 
>> 314-320 Gray's Inn Road 

LONDON 
>> WC1X 8DP 

Tel GRO-C _._._._._._._._._._ 
>> Email, GRO-C 
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>> -----Original Message-----
>> From: CLAIR WALTON ._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._._GRO-C ._._ 
>> Sent: 15 December 2018 09:47 
>> To: Ian Green 
>> Cc: Mark Brookfield;! GRO-C
>> Subject: Notice of Assignment of Loan 

>> Dear Ian 

>> Following my telephone conversation with your PA, Mark late yesterday 
afternoon I would be grateful if we could speak regarding the letter I received from 
The Macfarlane Trust yesterday. 

>> The letter is a notification that a legal charge on my property has been assigned to 
The Terence Higgins Trust. 

>> This was a shock and a surprise because Nadhim Zahawi, MP for Stratford on 
Avon has, on my behalf, been actively attempting to achieve a meaningful dialogue 
with The Macfarlane Trust for several years to remove this charge from my home. 

>> The charge states 2006 but in fact originates from 1989/1990 when my husband 
was dying of AIDS. He died in 1993 leaving me a widow. I am also HIV positive. 

>> I met with Mr Zahawi yesterday evening and informed him of this latest 
development. He will be writing to you but in the meantime I would be grateful if 
you could call me in the next few days oil _._._._. GRO-C -.-.-. - 

>> This notification coming just before Christmas, I am sure you will understand, is 
deeply distressing. 

>> Thank you. 

>> Kind regards 
Clair Walton 

>> 
>> -----------------

>> Privileged/Confidential Information may be contained in this message. If you are 
not the intended recipient of this email (or responsible for delivery of the message to 
such person), you may not copy or deliver this message to anyone. In such case, you 
should destroy this message and notify the sender by reply email. Opinions, 
conclusions and other information in this message that do not relate to the official 
business of Terrence Higgins Trust shall be understood as neither given nor endorsed 
by it. Although every effort is made to ensure information is accurate and up to date, 
THT cannot be held liable for any inaccuracies and their consequences. 
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>> Terrence Higgins Trust is a registered company (reg. no. 1778149), a registered 
charity in England and Wales (reg. no. 288527) and a registered charity in Scotland 
(reg no.SC039986). 
>> Terrence Higgins Enterprise Ltd. is a subsidiary of Terrence Higgins Trust and is a 
registered company (reg. no. 2242767). 
>> The registered address of both Terrence Higgins Trust and Terrence Higgins 
Enterprise is 314-320 Gray's Inn Road, London WC1X 8DP. 

>> This email message has been delivered safely and archived online by Mimecast. 
>> For more information please visit http://www.mimecast.com 
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